
MVRC/ YARS 4 April 2023 Explorit and Zoom Meeting  

Officers at Explorit: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ, Vice-President Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF, and 

Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG. 

Members attending at Explorit: Tom Bowen KM6DML, Michael Griffith N7KHP, Rick Littlefield N6KLB, 

Don Priesler KM6JQE, Bill Ragsdale K6KN, Greg Schwei KK6NQJ, and Steve Sparks KC6MHT . 

Guests Present at Explorit: Cameron Bannasch KN6YZZ and Sebastian Moretti. 

Members attending on Zoom: Greg Kruckewitt KG6SJT and Tom Preston KQ6EO. 

Meeting opened by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ,  at 1930 hours. 

March minutes approved after a motion by Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF and seconded by Rick Littlefield 

N6KLB. 

March treasurer’s report approved after a motion by Tom Bowen KM6DML and seconded by  Vice-

President Bruce Muramoto KN6SYF. 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer’s Report 

March 2023 

Beginning Balance –Mar 1.       $7,106.63 

Deposits 

  3/24 Bariani Bike Race Donation  500.00    

 Total Deposits     500.00   $7,606.63 

Withdrawals 

  1171 Explorit (room use)  200.00 

  1176 Travelers (annual insurance 500.00 

 Total Withdrawals    700.00   $6,906.63 

Ending Balance – Mar. 31       $6,906.63 

Encumbrances  (pending checks)     0.00   $6,906.63 

Available Balance – Mar. 31 (ending balance less encumbrances)  $6,906.63 

Member Dues Paid: 

(none) 

Pending Checks (issued but not yet deposited): 

(none) 



President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ reported the echolink is offline. Marc Reitzell W6MAR found that it 

has a bad power supply. 

 

President and Bariani Road Race Communications Coordinator Gary Matteson WA6TQJ gave a 

presentation on the event. 

Cache Creek Ridge Ride Communications Coordinator Rick Littlefield N6KLB gave a report on the 

upcoming event on Saturday 6 May. He described the 3 courses and where the radios are to be located. 

Davis Double Century Communications and SAG Coordinator Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG gave a report on 

the ride scheduled for Saturday 20 May. Volunteers still needed. 

Program by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ on Amateur Radio Transmit to Reception. 

Steve Sparks  KC6MHt gave a presentation on the challenges of mobile transceiver installations on new 

cars. 

Meeting adjourned approx. 2015 hrs. 

 

 


